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IMPORTANT DATES 

Friday 
05.06.15 

Bessie Frood Tournament for 
children participating. 

Friday 
05.06.15 

Gr 5/6’s Science Activities. 

Monday 
08.06.15 

Queen’s Birthday. 
No School. 

Friday 
12.06.15 

Final payment for Grade 5 
Woorabinda Camp. 

Wednesday 
17.06.15 

Gr 2/3’s local community 
excursion. 

Wednesday 
17.06.15 

Gr 4-6 student of the week 
excursion to Hazelwood 
Estate. 

Thursday 
18.06.15 

Reports sent home with 
students. 

Thursday 
18.06.16 

School Council meeting in 
staffroom at 5.00pm. 

Thursday 
18.06.15 

Red Nose Fundraising Day. 
Come dressed in red, gold 
coin donation. 

Friday 
19.06.15 

Parent Teacher Interviews, 
children dismissed at 12pm 

Mon-Fri 
22-26.06.15 

Grade 5 Woorabinda Camp. 

Wednesday 
24.06.15 

Grade 2/3 Local Community 
excursion. 

Friday 
26.06.15 

Last day of Term Two, 
children dismissed at 1pm. 

Monday 
13.07.15 

First day of Term Three. 

Wednesday 
15.07.15 

Final payment due for Gr 1-3 
Swimming Program. 

Mon-Fri 
20-24.07.15 

Gr 1-3 Swimming Program. 

Principal’s Report 
Electronic Sign 

Hopefully you have noticed our 

new electronic sign which has 

been installed on the BER 

building.  

Depending upon the strength of 

your eyes you might even be 

able to read it travelling along 

Hourigan Rd. The sign will be 

regularly updated with 

notification of school events. 

Parent and Teacher 

Interviews 

A reminder that Parent and 

Teacher interviews are 

scheduled for Friday June 19.  

Interview request forms have 

been sent home and times are 

allocated on a first come first 

served basis. Children will be 

dismissed at 12 noon on the day.  

School Medication Advice 

With the onset of this wet and 

cold weather we are seeing a 

number of children coming to 

school with medication.  

It is vital that a SCHOOL 

MEDICATION ADVICE form 

(available from the office) is 

completed detailing medication 

name, type, dose and time etc., 

so that we are aware of the 

requirements.  

It is imperative that this sort of 

information is communicated to 

our staff to safeguard everyone. 

Please don’t just rely on a slip of 

paper as speaking to the people 

concerned is also a practical and 

courteous way of managing this 

situation. Thanks in anticipation 

of your support in this matter. 

Inter School Soccer 

Congratulations to our school 

soccer teams who competed in 

the Morwell Schools 

competition on Friday last week.  

Our girls team won two out of 

their three games to finish 

second overall and our boys 

team won all four games to 

finish in first place.  

Good luck to our boys team who 

will now go on to the next level 

of competition. 

Student Interaction (taken 

from the Parent School 

Relationships Policy). 

Parent interactions with students 

should be for the purpose of 

praise and non-threatening. If 

the interaction is not for praise 

then no interaction should take 

place. Issues pertaining to 

student-student conflict must be 

handled through a teacher or the 

Principal. 

Speedy Recovery Miss Allison 

I wish a speedy recovery to 

Claire Allison who tore her 

Achilles tendon during netball 

for Morwell last weekend. She 

had surgery yesterday and will 

be unavailable for teaching for 

the short term.  

Mr Phillips will be replacing 

Miss Allison. Her parent teacher 

interviews will be postponed.  

 

Chris Joustra,  

Principal. 

 

CSEF (CAMPS, SPORTS AND  

EXCURSIONS FUND) 
 

ARE YOU ELIGIBLE ?  Application 

forms are available at the office 

for Centrelink Card holders. 



STUDENT AWARDS THIS WEEK 

 STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

PD Rishikesh P 

PG Sarah H 

PW Lachlan B 

1C Rhiannon G 

1E Phoenix D 

1M Lawson W 

2/3A Shelia A 

2/3D Wunya A 

2/3J Amber V 

2/3L Charity E 

2/3M Lachlan S 

4A Jemima B 

4G Eamon D 

5/6H Emily B & Brodie J 

5/6S Kyle T & Mat P 

5/6V Brodie L & Tabitha E 

 

 
Student Annabel G, PW 
 Receives $5.00  
 Canteen Lunch Voucher. 
 
CLASS 5/6S 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL AWARD 

Donavan T, 2/3L 

 

AWARD — Getting Along 

Cody B, PD 

TIPS FOR BUSY STUDENTS TIPS FOR BUSY PARENTS 

Techniques for success. 
 Keep all your work neat. This creates a good 

impression, and good impressions can lead to good 
results. 

 Build your own library. 
 Participate actively in class discussions. 
 Spend some time thinking of a snappy title for your 

projects. It will capture attention straight away. 
 Use quotes, research and humour in your writings to  

make them more interesting. 

 Recognise your child’s right to disagree with your 
opinions. 

 Does your face have a smile or a frown when you 
greet your child? 

 Encourage your child to take up a sport or physical 
activity that teaches self-discipline and control. 

 Don’t worry – adolescence is a passing stage in 
parenting. It does eventually end. 

 Showing interest creates motivation. 

Canteen Roster 
 

   Friday 5th June    Monday 8th June  

8.30-10.30  Kerri Kingston   NO SCHOOL 

10.30-1.30  Debbie Gussenhoven   
 

If you are unavailable for any reason please ring the school  

(5134 1793) to let Deb Minster know. Thank you. 



The Value of the Fortnight is: RESPONSIBILITY 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

There are a large number of 
items in lost property located 
outside Mr Joustra's office.   
 

PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL 
CLOTHING IS LABELLED WITH YOUR 
CHILD’S NAME SO THAT IT CAN BE 
RETURNED TO ITS OWNER. 

NETBALL 
 

Tomorrow, 

Friday 5th June 

is the annual 

Bessie Frood 

Netball 

Tournament. 

 

This tournament 

is held every 

year in memory 

of Bessie Frood, 

a teacher and an active member of the 

Morwell Netball Association, who died 

in a car accident over 30 years ago. 

 

Morwell Park PS has 4 teams of Grade 

5/6 students playing teams from other 

Morwell and surrounding schools in 

the round robin tournament. 

 

Parents are 

invited to come 

along and 

support the 

teams on the 

day. 

RED NOSE DAY Fundraising 
‘OUT OF UNIFORM’ Day 

 

Thursday 18th June. 
 

Due to our Grade 5 Woorabinda Camp we will be 
having Red Nose Day fundraising on Thursday 18th 
June instead of 
Friday 26th June. 
 

Come dressed in 
red for a gold coin 
donation. 

SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
 

A fantastic day was had by 
everyone at the Morwell Park 
Athletics. 
 

Congratulations and well done to 
all students on their efforts  
 

AGE GROUP RESULTS 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

8 Year Old 

 

 

Encouragement 

Emmanuel A 

Seth H 

 

Tyson S H 

Madison M 

Jazyntia B 

 

Jacinta M 

9 Year Old Charlie L 

Tyson F H 

Hayden M 

Victoria C 

Shiela A 

Jorja K 

10 Year Old 

 

 

 

Encouragement 

Ryan S 

Daniel L 

Eamon D 

 

Levi C 

Calais G 

Jemima B 

Joanne K 

Bella O 

 

Verionica E 

Paige B 

11 Year Old Mat P K 

Brodie L 

Harry L W 

Talia C 

Rachael C 

Olivia M 

12/13 Year Old 

 

 

 

Encouragement 

Lachlan B 

Anyieth A 

Jasiah W 

Jolen T 

Samantha S 

Tabitha E 

 

Shakira C 



Morwell District  
Soccer Tournament 
Last Friday was the Morwell District soccer 
tournament. It is a competition held every 
year at the Latrobe city sports stadium 
(Falcons 2000’s home ground). The 
moment we saw the other teams arriving in 
buses and mini vans we knew this was 
going to be a great competition, the 
intimidating looks they gave us made us 
worry about the final result of the 
tournament.  

We started our pre game warm ups, no one 
could concentrate because of the nerves 
running through our veins. As the first game 
went past we started to get more confident. 
The final score Morwell Park 5- 1 St 
Vincent’s. After that we made a massive 
mistake, we underestimated our opponents, 
we won 1-0 against the team that finished 
last place. Our next game we versed the 
team that knocked us out last year Morwell 
Primary. The first half was evenly match but 
in the late stages of the second half Mat 
passed it to ANYIETH he shot from outside 
the box (18 yard) over the goal keeper and 

in. We defended for the rest of the match 
until the same opportunity came to Anyieth, 
he faked the shot, ran it inside and shot it 
over the goalkeeper. And the moment he 
shot the ball the whistle went off.  

Coming first on the ladder and were about 
to play Tobruk St, both of us have not lost a 
single game and whoever one this will be 
the winner. The game attacked quickly and 
after 5 minutes Mat put the ball in the back 
of the net (scored) it built up our confidence 
and made us play better in the second half, 
we finished the game 5-nil and we were 
awarded the plaque. 

By Anyieth A 5/6S 

 

Last Friday was amazing it was such a fun 
experience, here I am talking when you 
probably don’t even know what I’m talking 
about. Well last Friday the girls and boys 
soccer team went down to falcons soccer 
ground to compete against other schools, it 
was so great, we were awesome at our 
passing. I love soccer and I love 
competitions so two things I love in one.  

There I am on the field, I’m as nervous as 

nervous can be, there’s the whistle, the 
forwards run up with the ball, I run up to the 
half way line telling the other defence to run 
up as well, “run back, run back” I yell as the 
ball comes hurtling towards us. The ball 
comes close to the goals, Nyoka runs and 
picks it up, she does a massive footy kick to 
Talia, Talia runs on with the ball and passes 
to Olivia, Olivia boots the ball into goals !!!!
Yyyyeeeeaahhhh!!!!!!!!! 1-0. 

At the end of the competition Morwell Park, 
Tobruk Street and all the other schools 
gathered around Ms. Grummisch for the 
final scores. We were intimidated as she 
was adding up the scores. First the boys, in 
second place Tobruk Street, so in first place 
… congratulations … Morwell Park. We all 
went wild, Matt (the captain of the boys 
team) went up and got the plaque.  

Now the girls, in second place Morwell 
Park, and in first place Tobruk Street. Jolen 
our captain cheered us up, being the good 
friend she is, when we got back to school 
everyone was waiting to know the answers, 
they were so excited for us. 1st and 2nd, that 
day was extraordinarily fun. 

By Samantha S, 5/6V 

KOKO SAYS  
TURNING 4 IS FUN!! 

 

Information Night for Preschool. 

Monday 22nd June from 7.00pm.  
Find out about Latrobe Cityõs Preschool 

Services and the 2016 enrolment process 
at our information night being held at the 

following venues:  
 

Morwell:  Rose Garden Hall,  
   2-4 Maryvale Crescent.  
 

Traralgon Grey St Primary School  

   30 -44 Grey St  
 

Moe   Moe Place  
   37 -39 Vale Street.  
 

Call 1300 367 700 or 

talk to the friendly staff 
at your nearest service 

centre.  
 

2016 Enrolments open 

Tuesday 23rd June. 

CHILDREN’S SCHOOL  

HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
 

PUPPET CIRCUS 
Come and see the hilariously funny puppet show. 
 

Tuesday 30th  June  
Traralgon Library  10.30-11.20am 
Moe Library  2.30-3.20pm. 
 

Wednesday 1st July 
Churchill Library 10.30-11.20am 
Morwell Library 2.30-3.20pm. 
 

LEARN HOW TO DRAW IN THE MANGA STYLE 
Kenny from Drawing With Us will be conducting free 
junior manga drawing classes for children 6 upwards. 
 

Wednesday 8th July 
Churchill Library 10.30-11.30am 
Morwell Library 1.00-2.00pm 
Traralgon Library 3.00-4.00pm 
 

Thursday 9th July 
Moe Town Hall 1.30-2.30pm. 
 

For bookings and 

enquiries phone 

1300 367 700. 


